Lawrence A. Watt, President Christy Guerin, Vice President Edmund K. Sprague, Treasurer Gerald E. Varty, Secretary Robert F. Topolovac, Director



General Manager Kimberly A. Thorner, Esq. General Counsel Alfred Smith, Esa.

May 21, 2018

EUSD – La Costa Heights Elementary School Attn: Gerry Devilt 1690 Wandering Rd. Encinitas, CA 92024

Re: Lead Sampling at California K-12 Schools

**Dear Gerry Devitt:** 

Thank you for your participation in the California K-12 School Lead Sampling Program.

In California, the State Water Resources Control Board (SWRCB) oversees public water systems to ensure the water they provide is tested and safe per the requirements of the State and Federal Safe Drinking Water Acts, and regulations adopted pursuant to those Acts, which includes the Lead and Copper Rule (LCR), a regulation adopted by the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) and the SWRCB to control lead and copper in drinking water.

Lead sampling is complete if all initial samples are less than or equal to 15 parts per billion (ppb).

The lead sampling lab results received for La Costa Heights Elementary School were found to be under the action level of 15 ppb.

As per the regulatory framework, lead sampling at your school site has been completed and no other action is required.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions at (760) 632-4649.

Sincerely,

Don Hussey

Operations Supervisor/Chief System Operator



